October 27, 2022

The Town Board of the Town of Warwick held a Public Hearing on a Proposed Local Law
entitled “A Local Law to Override the Tax Levy Limit Established in General Municipal Law
Section 3-C.” Said public hearing was held on Thursday, October 27, 2022 at the Town Hall, 132
Kings Highway, Town of Warwick. Supervisor opened the public hearing at 7:15 p.m.

ATTENDANCE:  Supervisor Michael Sweeton
- Councilman James Gerstner
Councilman Mickey Shuback
Councilman Floyd DeAngelo
Councilman Russell Kowal

Attorney for the Town, Jay Myrow — Absent

LEGAL NOTICE: The Clerk read the legal notice, which was duly published in the Warwick
Valley Dispatch on October 19, 2022. \
(Copy of this legal notice is printed at the end of these minutes.)

Supervisor Sweeton — This is part of the law when New York State passed the tax cap regulations
that if you thought you would exceed it you have to have a local law and pass a resolution. We
don’t intend to exceed the cap, but you do it as a precaution in case somehow your calculations are
off and you exceed the cap, they sequester anything over the cap. We don’t want to be in that
position. We are going to introduce a budget next week that will be essentially flat for the
residents, but we are going to have this hearing anyway and we’ll take comments. If anyone has a
comment on the concept of that property tax cap exceeding the 2% tax cap.

There were no public comments for or against this public hearing from the public or Town Board.

CLOSE PUBLIC HEARING: Motion Councilman DeAngelo, seconded Councilman Gerstner that
the public hearing be closed. Motion Carried (§ ayes, 0 nays) 7:18 p.m.
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Eileen Astorino, Town Clerk




PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the Town Board of the Town of Warwick will be holding a Public
Hearing to consider Proposed Introductory Local Law No. 6 of 2022 entitled, “Local Law No. 6
0f 2022 To Exceed Two Percent Property Tax Cap”. Said public hearing to be held on Thursday,
October 27, 2022 at 7:30 p.m. at the Town Hall, 132 Kings Highway, Warwick, NY or as soon
thereafter as the matter may be heard.

A complete copy of the Introductory Local Law is available for inspection at the Clerk’s Office
and/or the Town of Warwick website, townofwarwick.org.

All interested persons will be given the opportunity to be heard.
DATED: October 19, 2022

BY ORDER OF THE TOWN
BOARD OF THE TOWN OF WARWICK
EILEEN ASTORINO
TOWN CLERK



